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Workington Town Council
Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, 
Workington, Cumbria, CA14 2QG
Telephone: 01900 702986
Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of the Full Council Meeting of Workington Town Council held on Thursday 25th April 2024 at 7pm in Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, Workington.
	Cllr Mary Bainbridge
	Apologies
	Cllr Susan Martin
	Present

	Cllr Barbara Cannon
	Apologies
	Cllr Sean Melton
	Apologies

	Cllr Beth Dixon
	Present
	Cllr Patricia Poole
	Present

	Cllr David Farrar
	Present
	Cllr Denise Rollo
	Apologies

	Cllr Sue Fryer
	Apologies
	Cllr Mike Rollo
	Present

	Cllr Mark Fryer
	Apologies
	Cllr Neil Schofield
	Present

	Cllr Hilary Harrington
	Absent
	Cllr Kate Schofield
	Apologies

	Cllr Michael Heaslip
	Present
	Cllr Stephen Stoddart
	Apologies

	Cllr Allan Hodgson
	Present
	Cllr David Tennyson
	Absent

	Cllr Bernadette Jones
	Present
	Cllr Lynda Williams 
	Present

	Cllr Jackie Kirkbride
	Absent 
	Cllr Ellie Wood
	Apologies

	Cllr Paul Larkin
	Present
	Cllr Joan Wright
	Apologies

	Cllr Nath Martin
	Absent
	
	


In attendance:  Interim Proper Officer and 2 members of the public. 
24.1
 
Apologies
Apologies were noted from Cllrs Bainbridge, Cannon, S. Fryer, M. Fryer, Melton, D. Rollo, K. Schofield, Stoddart, Wood and Wright. 

24.2
Declarations of Interest: None.  
24.3
Exclusion of Press and Public: Press and public are excluded from part two of the 
agenda.   

24.4
Public Participation: None.
24.5
Minutes of the previous meeting: To be deferred to the next Full Council meeting for approval. 
24.6 Public Questions: None.  

24.7
Questions and Statements from Members: 
The Ranch – Cllrs Larkin, Nath Martin and Kirkbride requested an update on the progress of arrangements with Workington Juniors Football Club Limited and the planned football tournament in June. 
Cllr Rollo advised that it was disappointing that a meeting had been called and out of the three Cllrs who called the meeting, only one was present and one of the Cllrs who had called the meeting has not attended a council meeting since May 2023. 
It was also noted that the questions asked could have been answered at previous committee and/or Full Council meetings.  
Cllrs were advised that WJFC were planning on hosting a tournament at The Ranch on 8th and 9th June. As this is the first time the council has been aware of the event taking place on their land, Officers had requested further information to ensure the event would be safe for the public and at no point did we suggest that we wanted the tournament to be cancelled. 

WTC follow the SAG process themselves when hosting events on Cumberland Council land and merely asked for the same information to be presented.

The information has now been received by the Interim Proper Officer and along with the SAG has been approved, therefore the tournament is free to go ahead as previously planned. 

Play Areas – Cllrs Larkin, Nath Martin and Kirkbride request an update on play area projects and timelines for completion.

Three play area projects for Westfield, Harrington and Ashfield Road South were discussed at the Environment Committee on 18th April. Tender documents will shortly be issued for the projects after the Environment Committee agreed the specs and budgets. 

Once the tender documents are returned and costs approved at Full Council a full timeline for each project will be established. 

1 member of the public left the room. 

Cllr Poole made the following statement: I feel that not all councillors are provided with the same information as each other. If I use the kids football as example I was messaged by parents what's going on, tournament, payments, land etc. and I couldn't answer them. We are all elected councillors and should all know everything that's going on. 
Cllrs then had a discussion about communication within the Council and it was noted that most other Cllrs didn’t know the situation with WJFC before an inaccurate post was shared on social media by the club. Some Cllrs made contact with the Interim Proper Officer to determine the status of the situation and a statement was quickly issued to all Cllrs and posted on the Council’s Facebook page very quickly to remedy the situation. 

Cllrs are welcome to contact Officers to ask questions about the business of the Council, but it would impossible for all Cllrs to know exactly what is going on at all times, as Officers have to be left to carry out the resolutions of committees and the Council.

The Interim Proper Officer always acts quickly in informing Cllrs should there be anything that could put the Council at risk.  

Meeting ended at 7.18pm. 
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